ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP

BOARD MEETING

May 17, 2011
The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on May 17, 2011 at 7:00 p.m. in the Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. Members present: Supervisor Nykamp, Clerk Evink, Treasurer Myaard, Trustees Barkel, Oonk, and Zylstra. Absent: Trustee Compagner.
1.  Supervisor Glenn Nykamp called the meeting to order.

Recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

              Invocation offered by Trustee Barkel.
2. Motion made by Trustee Zylstra to approve the minutes of the April 19, 2011 meeting. Trustee Barkel supported the motion which passed.

3. Clerk’s Report:
a. Clerk Evink presented the bills for payment. Trustee Barkel made a motion to approve payment of bills as submitted. Treasurer Myaard supported the motion which passed with a roll call vote. Absent: Trustee Compagner. 
b. Clerk Evink informed the board that Deputy David Tuttle would appreciate having a laptop computer for his work in the township. Trustee Zylstra requested Deputy Tuttle present the board with a formal request from the Sheriffs Department. 
4. Treasurer Myaard gave his Financial Report.  
5. Zoning Administrator’s Report.

a. For the months of March and April, Zeeland Charter Township received 18 building permit requests; 9 for new homes. Mr. Mannes informed the board that April’s decrease in new home permits was down due to new building code requirements concerning insulation, heating, windows and monoxide detectors. These new requirements can add $700 - $2,000 to the price of a new home. 

b. Granger Group will meet with the Township Board on June 7, 2011. They are requesting a change to the P.U.D. zoning for the area surrounding Holland Hospital on 84th Ave. and Byron Rd. 
6. Business Items:
a. Township Assessor Steve Hansen appeared before the board to answer questions concerning the process used to assess property in the township. 
b. Trustee Barkel motioned to approve issuing a mandate to the Ad-Hoc Fire Committee concerning future department equipment and facility needs. Trustee Oonk supported the motion. Motion carried. Absent: Compagner. 
TOWNSHIP BOARD MANDATE TO THE 
FIRE AD-HOC COMMITTEE – MAY, 2011

i. Review the Zeeland Charter Township “Fire Vision Statement” to assess if it is current, and recommend possible updates if needed.

ii. Review and assess current equipment and future scheduled replacement.

iii. Review and assess current Fire Department facilities as to adequacy of size, functionality as well as their location.

The Township Board asks the Fire Ad-Hoc Committee to do a thorough review of the above and come with a report along with any recommendations to the September 20, 2011 Board meeting.

c. Trustee Barkel motioned to approve the low bid of 2.5 million dollars from CL Trucking and Excavating for construction of the Fred Meijer Trail. Treasurer Myaard supported the motion which passed with a roll call vote. Ayes: Zylstra, Barkel, Myaard, Nykamp, Evink, Oonk.  Absent: Compagner. 
d. Trustee Zylstra motioned to approve the low bid of $43,950 from Affordable Business Solutions to construct a bridge on Adams St. for the shared use path. Trustee Oonk supported the motion which passed with a roll call vote. Ayes: Zylstra, Barkel, Myaard, Nykamp, Evink, Oonk.  Absent: Compagner. 
e. Supervisor Nykamp will send out bid packets for improvements to Drenthe Grove Park. Improvements include a second tennis court, basketball court, sand volleyball court and path. Bids must be returned to the office by June 2, 2011 for approval at the June 7th board meeting. 
f. Trustee Barkel motioned to approve a bid of $2400 from Prein & Newhof Engineering to place 48 grave markers in West Drenthe Cemetery. Trustee Oonk supported the motion which passed with a roll call vote. Ayes: Zylstra, Barkel, Myaard, Nykamp, Evink, Oonk.  Absent: Compagner.
7. Committee Reports:

a. PLANNING COMMISSION. 
i. Met with Granger Group for a 2nd time concerning the P.U.D. property on the corner of 84th and Byron Rd. 
ii. The commission discussed the township’s medical marijuana ordinance.
b. BOARD OF APPEAL. Met with Granger Group and agreed to remove the 40% residential requirement.  They also reduced P.U.D. open space requirement from 15% to 10%. 

c. MACC & MACC TECH. The Park-and-Ride on the corner of Homestead Dr. and M-21 will get cleaned up and mown.

d. BUILDING /GROUNDS.
i. Committee met to discuss landscaping needs for township properties.

ii. Trustee Zylstra motioned to approve the low bid of $1,750 by Lakeshore Sprinkling for installation of an underground sprinkling system at Gordon Ellens Trailside Park. Additional costs include: water hook-up -$2,000 and water sensor - $100 making the total cost $3,850. Motion supported by Trustee Barkel and passed with a roll call vote. Ayes: Zylstra, Barkel, Myaard, Nykamp, Evink, Oonk.  Absent: Compagner. 
e. ROADS. There will be a public hearing concerning paving 72nd Ave. between Perry and Byron Rd.  
8. Supervisor’s Report. 
a. Supervisor Nykamp received information regarding revenue sharing from the State of Michigan. The township will receive $6,500 per resident; an increase of approximately $150,000 due to our increase in population since the last census was taken. Additionally, the state anticipates a 2.4 million increase in constitutional revenue spending due to increased tax collection. 
b. Black Creek Intercounty Drain is slated for maintenance estimated to cost $340,000. This drain flows through Kent, Ottawa, and Allegan counties. Grant funding will be sought to cover the expense.
c. Supervisor Nykamp will put together a bid proposal for tree removal for the Building and Grounds committee.  
d. U.S. Census Fact Finder is available to view in the office.
e. The Outdoor Discovery Center sent a letter thanking the township for our $6,000 annual contribution. 
f. Public Hearing for 72nd Ave. between Perry St. and Byron Rd. will be May 19, 2011.

g. Ottawa County Road Commission had issues with a recent road brine application. They will look into the problem.  

h. Zeeland Charter Township will hold a ground breaking ceremony for the Fred Meijer Trial on June 2, 2011 at 3 pm.  The ceremony will take place in front of the township office.
i. Trustee Barkel asked if there was any interest in attending the Summer MTA conference. 
9. Citizen / Public comment. Lisa Freeman, secretary for Zeeland Charter Township, distributed to the board members an informative letter describing her responsibilities at the office and requested a meeting with the Compensation Committee to discuss her wage. The board received the information and will take it under advisement.
10. Meeting adjourned at 9 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Marilyn Evink – Clerk

Lisa Freeman – Recording Secretary  
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